
 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
 

OFFICE OF FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT 
 

Insurance Building, PO Box 43113  Olympia, Washington 98504-3113  (360) 902-0555 
 

September 1, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Lisa Wellman     
Honorable Brad Hawkins   
Senate Early Learning & K-12 Education Committee 
 
Honorable Sharon Tomiko Santos     
Honorable Skyler Rude     
House Education Committee 
 
Honorable Emily Randall 
Honorable Jeff Holy 
Senate Higher Education & Workforce Development Committee 
   
Honorable Vandana Slatter  
Honorable Alex Ybarra 
House Postsecondary Education & Workforce Committee 
 
Dear Honorable Members: 
 
As directed by Chapter 75, Laws of 2022, I am pleased to transmit the 2023 Annual Report on Dual Credit 
prepared by the Education and Research Data Center (ERDC) at the Office of Financial Management in 
collaboration with the agencies and institutions listed in the statute.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact Katie Weaver-Randall, ERDC Director, at katie.weaver-
randall@ofm.wa.gov or (360) 870-6790.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 

David Schumacher 
Director 
 
cc: Honorable Dave Paul 
 Ailey Kato, Staff Coordinator, Senate Early Learning & K-12 Education Committee 
 Ethan Moreno, Research Analyst, House Education Committee 

 Alicia Kinne-Clawson, Staff Coordinator, Senate Higher Education & Workforce Development Committee 
 Saranda Ross, Counsel, House Postsecondary Education & Workforce Committee 
 Marc Baldwin, Assistant Director for Forecasting & Research, Office of Financial Management 
 Katie Weaver-Randall, ERDC Director, Office of Financial Management 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ferdc.wa.gov%2Fpublications%2Fstudent-outcomes%2Fdual-credit-report-2023&data=05%7C01%7CLiz.Mattos%40ofm.wa.gov%7C4cf30089f10d4aaaa93f08dbab024ca9%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638291798579616936%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=RUwDuE8TaMO3VoyRAWHwcz2o73O78mQmQTHnbUstLLw%3D&reserved=0
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